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May the joy of the risen Christ be with the whole Community  

What a busy term weõve had! Iõd like to acknowledge all the staff for the work 

they did throughout the term and especially the wonderful effort shown on 

Open Day. We have already had a number of enrolments for 2019 and most of 

them came in after Open Day. Congratulations to the staff for the way you pre-

sented both campuses and thank you. I would also like to thank Sherry Selim 

who kindly assisted at Primary with refreshments for our visitors. As a thank you 

for coming to school on Saturday 10 March the whole school will benefit by hav-

ing Friday 28 September as a day in lieu.  

 

Requests for Interviews:  

From the start of term 2 any parent who would like to make a formal time to 

see a teacher, the Head of Primary, the Director of Studies, the Wellbeing Coor-

dinator or the Head of College is required to call either the Primary or Second-

ary campus to book a time. The nature of the interview must also be stated. It is 

not acceptable to simply turn up and expect an interview and staff should be giv-

en the courtesy of knowing what the interview is about. 

 

Further Upgrades at Secondary  

Over the April school holidays the bathrooms for both the girls and boys at the 

secondary campus will be renovated. Iõd like to thank the Parents and Friends for 

raising funds to assist with the project and the Coptic Board for approving the 

work. We are still short of funds for this project so if any parent or grandparent 

could find it in their heart to give us a helping hand with a donation we would be 

very grateful. 

 

Term 2  

We finish for school holidays on Friday 13 April and will return on 30 April. All 

students should return in winter uniform. At secondary this means the outer gar-

ment MUST be the College Blazer and the girls will be wearing blue stockings not 

the short white socks. 

 

Dates for Term 2  

Please refer to the back page of the newsletter for important dates in 

Mrs T. Veness  

Head of College  
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Athletics Carnival  

The annual Athletics Carnival was a wonderful day that was  thoroughly enjoyed by 

students, teacher and parents. Students from K-2 students received Ribbons on the 

day and were very excited to show them to their parents/guardians. The winning 

house for the 2018 Athletics Carnival was St. George and they are to be congratu-

lated for their efforts at the carnival this year. 

 

Easter Hat Parade  

Congratulations to everyone who made a hat for our annual Easter Hat Parade. 
The students exhibited their hats and are to be commended for their efforts. The 
College would like to thank Miss Iffland and Mr. Papazoglou  for organising the cel-

ebration. 

 

Kindergarten  

Kindergarten students are to be congratulated for completing their first Term of 

schooling. They have adapted well to the school environment and have  thoroughly 

enjoyed coming to school everyday. From the commencement of Term 2 Kinder-

garten will be starting school at the normal time of 8:30 am and finishing school at 

3:15 pm with the rest of the Primary students. Parents will be required to pick up 

their children from the Hall in the afternoon. 
 

 

Healthy Harold  

It was wonderful to see our students enjoy Healthy Harold. They enjoyed Harold 

visiting them as a whole school. The students were educated about benefits of a 

healthy lifestyle and the harms associated with an unhealthy lifestyles.  
 

 

Kingsgrove RSL  

Our Year 6 students thoroughly enjoyed the Anzac Day Service at 

Kingsgrove RSL. They paid their respect to the fallen soldiers and were out-

standing throughout the ceremony. Lest we Forget! 

  

Winter School Uniform  

From Term 2 students will be required to attend school in their winter school uniforms. The Uniform Shop will be 

open on Monday 23rd of April, Tuesday 24th of April, Thursday 26th of April and Friday 27th of April in the second week of the 

holidays. The opening times for the Uniform shop are from 9:00am-2:45pm. Please call the office prior to coming to confirm 

that the Uniform Shop is open on 95991155. 

 

Mrs. Fanous 

I would like to wish Mrs. Fanous all the best during her maternity leave. We thank you for the hard 

work and constant care towards our students. We will miss you at the College and we look forward to 

your return next year.   
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Head Of Primary 
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Young Leaders Day  

Our School captains were given the opportunity to attend a Young Leaders 
day Conference at International Convention Centre. It was a fantastic Day 
that our College Captains thoroughly enjoyed. They listened to many inspira-

tional leaders throughout the day.  

 

NAPLAN  

Our Year 3 and Year 5 students are currently involved a program of explicit and systematic teaching as 

preparation for the NAPLAN testing. Periodic testing and specific testing and preparation is also part of 

our preparation. To better prepare your child for NAPLAN please listen to their  reading, support them 

as they write, take every opportunity to extend their vocabulary and  encourage English conversation as 

much as possible.  

 

NAPLAN is an annual assessment for all students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. It tests the types of skills that 

are essential for every child to progress through school and life. The tests cover skills in reading, writing, 

spelling, grammar and punctuation, and numeracy. The assessments are undertaken every year in May.  

 

The results provide information about students achievement that can e used to inform teaching  and 

learning programs. Specific information, including details about the tests, student participation, disability 

adjustments and reporting can be found on the NAPLAN website (https://www.nap.edu.au/home). 

 

Conclusion of Term  

I would like to thank and congratulate everyone for a wonderful Term. I hope everyone had a lovely 

Easter with family and loved ones. I hope everyone has an enjoyable break and we are looking forward 

to working with your child next Term. Ekhristos anesti! Alithos anesti!  

 

Mr. S. Nicola  

Head of Primary  

  Tuesday                            

15 May  2018 

Wednesday                 

16 May 2018 

Thursday               

17 May 2018 

Year 3 Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
45 minutes 

Numeracy 
45 minutes 

Year 5 Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
50 minutes 

Numeracy 
50 minutes 

Year 7 Language conventions 
45 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
65 minutes 

Numeracy  
60 minutes 

Year 9 Language conventions 
45 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
65 minutes 

Numeracy  
60 minutes 
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Progressive House Points Total 
St. Mary  St. Mina  St. George  St. Demiana  

983 1246 1363 920 

Principal Awards 

Students of The Week 

Riddle of the 

Week  

Which is the only 

way a leopard can 

change his spots? 

Previous Riddle 

Solution  

How many months 

have 28 Days? 

Answer: All 12 

months have 28 days. 

 

Hebrews 9:15  

 65 And for this reason 

He is the Mediator of 

the new covenant, by 

means of death, for the 

redemption of the 

transgressions under 

the first covenant, that 

those who are called 

may receive the prom-

ise of the eternal inher-

itance.  

Principal Awards 

Students of The Week 

Week 5  

Kindyð  Catherine Josephs 

Year 1Ið Justina Said 

Year 2Pð David Abdah 

Year 3Fð Nicodemus Georgiades 

Year 4Bð  David Nassif 

 Year 5F-Heleana Attalla 

Year 6A -Maximus Nassif 

Week 6  

Kindyð  Eliana Saleeb 

Year 1Ið Isabella Nicola 

Year 2Pð Christine Ghobrial 

Year 3Fð  Jovana Bojceska 

Year 4Bð  Oliver Shenouda 

 Year 5Fð Mirolla Khalil 

Year 6A -David Fanous 

Week 5  

Kindyð   

Year 1Ið  

Year 2Pð Natalya Farag 

Year 3Fð Antonios Keriakos 

Year 4GðJoel Samson  

Week 7  

Kindyð  Holly Attya 

Year 1Ið Benjamin Fanous 

Year 2Pð Aiden Seymour 

Year 3Fð Elijah Habashy 

Year 4Bð  David Nassif 

 Year 5F-Grace Iskander 

Year 6A -Marco Ataalla 
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Week 8  

Kindyð  Luke Fanous 

Year 1Ið Joneer Ibrahim 

Year 2Pð Natalya Farag 

Year 3Fð Jacob Magdy 

Year 4Bð  Carla Habib 

 Year 5F-Christian Matar 

Year 6A -Hebah Malek 

Week 8  

Year 2Pð Lukas Youssef 

Year 2Pð Gabriel Hanna 

Year 2Pð Jacob Bechaye 

Year 3Fð  Rafael Refuerzo 

Year 3Fð  Alexander Sedkey 

 Year 3Fð Jovana Bojceska ( 2 Awards) 

Year 5Fð Youanna Ibrahim 

Week 6  

Year 1Ið  Joneer Ibrahim 

Year 2Pð Marcus Mikhail 

Year 2Pð Aiden Seymour 

Year 3Fð   Gabriella Selim 

 Year 5F-Youanna Ibrahim 

 



Medallions 

Week 5  

6Að Esther Makarie (Gold) 

Week 6  

Year 3Fð  Antonios Keriakos (Bronze) 

Week 8  

Year 2Pð  Natalya Farag (Bronze) 

 

 

 

 

    

 

Coptic Orphans Update 
St. Mary  St.Mina  St. George  St. Demiana  

$5.80 $10.05 $7.00 $7.50 

 

 

 

 

Society tends to focus on success, leaving many people to fear failure. However, failure is a normal 

and necessary part of life. Failure brings many lessons. It teaches us compassion, empathy, kindness, 

humility and resilience. In order to succeed, failure is needed. It reminds us that we are not neces-

sarily bad at something, just that we need to find a different method and way to achieve success. 

 

Use failure as a way to help you succeed. When something does not work out, take time to look at 
what did and did not work. This allows you to think of new ideas and ways of reaching your goals 

(try using SMART goals).  

 

And not only that, but we also glory in tribulations, knowing that tribulation produces persever-

ance; and perseverance, character; and character, hope. Now hope does not disappoint, because 

the love of God has been poured out in our hearts by the Holy Spirit who was given to us. 

Romans 5:3-5 

Miss T. Batty  

School Counsellor  

 

 

Wellbeing and Mental Health 
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In Health this Term the Year 1 students have been learning about all the 

ways to keep them safe as a pedestrian, a passenger and a bike rider. 

Throughout the Term, they have completed various activities where they 

have identified safe and unsafe places to cross the road, good and bad 

choices of behaviour while in a car and understanding the importance of 

wearing a helmet when riding a bike, scooter or skateboard. As a way to 

immerse the students in this topic, as well as to integrate it with the KLA 

Creative Arts, the students created their own set of traffic lights using 

paper plates, cardboard and paint. This was a fun activity and a great way 

for the students to always remember what the traffic lights mean.  

  

Miss L. Iffland  

Year 1 Teacher  

 

 

 

 

Do humans, animals and plants have the same needs? Do you know how plants 

grow? Do you know what they need to grow? These are just some questions the 

Kindergarten students have been investigating this term in Science.  

Throughout the unit we have been focusing on growth of people, animals and plants 

and how their main needs are all the same. We conducted an experiment on how 

plants grow. We looked at the different features of plants and the things they need 

for them to grow. After having a discussion about plants, we planted our seeds and 

placed the cups in the classroom. Every day one student waters the plants and helps 

take the plants outside for some air and sunlight. Over the next two weeks, the 

students will hopefully being to see their plants sprout and will be able to discover 

what roots are and what they looked like. We are also, focusing on one plant to 

see what will happen if we did not provide it with the essentials which are needed 

for plants to survive and we will observed the results over the coming weeks. The 

students are very excited and proud that they are able to grow plants as well as 

learn how plants need certain ôneedsõ to stay alive. 

 

 

Mrs C. Assad 

Kindergarten Teacher  

S T  M A R Y  &  S T  M I N A õ S  C O P T I C  O R T H O D O X  C O L LE G E  

 
ǿǿǿΦǎǘƳŀǊȅΦƴǎǿΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

Kindergartenð Science 

Year 1-PDH 


